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On the 19th of January members and guests got together for the annual Installation Dinner.

I can’t give a personal accounting of the dinner, so here’s a couple of pictures. 
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Looks like a good time was had by 

all. 
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The February meeting ​ will be held at CCBC on Tuesday, the 4th, at 7:00 PM. After the meeting there will be 
a presentation by Dan And Dick Hall. Hope to see you there ​.  

Also just a reminder that the airspace in the immediate area of KBVI falls under the FAA mandate that took 
effect on January 1, 2020, requiring  your aircraft to be fitted with an operational ADS-B transmitter. If your 
aircraft is certified without an electrical system, then this does not apply to you, however if your aircraft 
does not meet this exemption, and your flying around anyway, then you’re not in compliance and you will 
be in violation and subject to enforcement at the discretion of the FAA.   

ed. 

 

 ​The Prez sez…. 

Thank you to everyone who made our Installation Dinner a success. A special “Thank You” to Ed and Judy 
Campbell for their hospitality, we are grateful for a memorable evening in their beautiful home. Proof that 
fun, food, and friends can be a winning combination! I will always try to keep those goals in mind whenever 
we plan our events. 
Looking forward to the coming year, we can look forward to more hangar visits, hands on, picnics and field 
trips. We will resume Young Eagle activity in the coming months with Dewey Clawson, our Treasurer, as 
coordinator. 
Ed Campbell has volunteered to become a Technical Counselor for our Chapter. We will benefit from his 
experience and knowledge. 
We have seen successful completions this past year as long term projects have made the leap into the sky as 
flying machines. I quoted from the February 2020 issue of Road and Track magazine that explored the idea 
that “racers don’t succeed on Luck along”. How often has someone said to us that they wished that they 
could build an airplane, travel the world, sail the seas, or, gulp, play the guitar?  Wishing and hoping never 
makes it so. What it takes is tenacity, commitment, and yes, money to chase that dream. Above all, what it 
takes is doing. In racing, the rubber has to meet the road, and in building the parts will not spontaneously 
build themselves without a builder. I am grateful that we have the vast resources of the EAA at our 
fingertips. I am also grateful that we have the resources of our very own Chapter 68 right here at home. 
Ultimately, our progress is measured out day by day in a series of little victories, as well as setbacks, that 
will help us realize our dream. I am humbled and awestruck at the talent and skill of our membership. 
The next monthly meeting will take place at CCBC on February 4, at 7:00 PM. Dewey will be in charge at that 
meeting as I will be away that night in a warmer climate. Dick and Dan will be the featured speakers. 
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Remember that our breakfast gathering in Chippewa every Saturday at 9:00 AM is going strong. Hope to see 
you at one of those events.   

 

 Tony Pavilonis 

 

 

Reminders ​:  

The “Breakfast Club” is still going strong, each Saturday at 9:00 A.M. , We will meet at the Brighton Hot Dog 
Shop in Chippewa. 

President: Tony Pavilonis, Vice-President: Dave Brunberg, Treasurer: Dewey Clawson: Secretary: Stan 
Kocuba 

Board Members in addition to officers, Ed Campbell and Kenny Gray 

Newsletter Editor: Stan Kocuba 
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